         Research Riders Meeting

May 10, 2007
David Moczygemba, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were thirteen members present in the cafeteria.
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. Ken Irvin’s Treasurer’s report showed many items of activity over the last month. This included 6 new members signing up, a contribution for Christa Santa Rosa, pizza and drinks for the last meeting, and the contribution for the Big Bend ride support truck. This brought the new total to $531.33. The Board is now deciding a plan of action for future expenditures and there may be additional spending guidelines proposed as an amendment to the bylaws in the near future. President Moczygemba asked that the expenses over the last two years be studied in order to gain knowledge on the spending of the group so that guidelines could be drawn up, if needed.
Old Business Section---The Credit Union Ride for Kids had fourteen members representing the group, out of forty riders. Jonathon Matthews sent a “thank you” note to the Research Riders for their participation.
Vice-President John Duck just completed the MSF course for the advanced rider. He described it as an excellent course with much knowledge being shared. They covered swerving, counter-steering, accident avoidance, emergency braking, etc. He also told us that you do not have to be an experienced rider to take the course. They suggest about 1000 hours riding time as a prerequisite. He also mentioned that the course covers a lot of new material and doesn’t simply rehash and reinforce the basic rider course. Duck will also now act as the liaison between the course and the group. He is attempting to gather a group large enough to justify a course for Research Riders only. He will be e-mailing us shortly and all of those who are interested in taking the course should be sure and let him know, so that he can coordinate it for us.

John also told us that he was having some trouble getting a response from Juan Ruiz of the RRA. Secretary Sandra Segovia volunteered to contact Juan and see what the problem has been and how it can be overcome.
New Business Section---There was a motion made by Scott Mullin, seconded by Pete McKeighan, to add Andy Vyverman to the group as a sponsored member. Andy drove the support vehicle on the Big Bend Ride and asked about joining the group. The motion carried unanimously.
The Big Bend Ride was collectively hailed as a magnificent success. All who went that attended the meeting told of how much fun they had on the trip. There were over 2000 pictures taken. President Moczygemba is compiling a photo C/D that will be available for a nominal fee (about $1) and he will try to put together a DVD with images and music of rides that can be used at events like the Open House to further the image of the group.

Senior Ride Captain Scott Mullin actively sought volunteers to lead some summer rides and got the following response: David Moczygemba-June/July, John Duck-July, Scott Mullin-August, and Pete McKeighan-September. Stay tuned for forthcoming e-mails with information on these rides. 

There will also be 7-8 members planning on attending the Republic Of Texas Rally in Austin from 5-31—6-2. If you are interested in joining this “crowd”, please let Scott know.

President Moczygemba handed out the rough draft of this year’s Ride Across Texas plans. It will be riding in the Texas Independence Trail Region. It will be taking place from June 15-August 12. You can find reference material of the area at:
www.texasindependencetrail.com/home/index.asp    and   www.thc.state.tx.us/publications/brochures/IndepBro.pdf
There you will find maps of the whole area. There is a point schedule, which will be generally distributed before the start of the competition, setting out which places are worth 2-8 points and the 5 point bonus settings. There is a possibility that some prizes may be added to this fine competition. Even though the material states that photos should include the city limit sign, we were told that any official building, including a showing of the town’s name, could be used. The official sign for the 2007 competition will be to display a yellow ribbon in the photo for verification.
Along those lines, President Moczygemba mentioned that the ride he is looking to lead at the beginning of July would be in the competition area and would include a circuitous ride to Victoria, with an overnight stay there, returning through Hobson with a possible barbeque held at his Grandmother’s house.
There was a short discussion and flyer handed out for the Helotes Trail Duster’s Poker Run, for Saturday, June 2. Contact Don Moravits for more information.
James Macillas made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Don Moravits, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
